ASOCIACION DE REGULARIZATION DE VECINOS DE LA CHOLLA A.C

Regular Meeting of Board – Mr. Dugan’s Home
April 25th, 2021
CALL TO ORDER: 
A regular meeting of the new Board was held Sunday, April 25th, 2021. President Mike Dugan called the meeting to order at 9:09 am. The meeting was held inside the Dugan’s garage. Covid-19 protocols were followed.
Those in attendance were: Board members in attendance were; Mike Dugan, Kathy Barnard, Gretchen Ellinger, Darrell Smith, Pat Champion and Lew Felton and Steve Lee. Absent Kelly Ross, Gabe Camargo. Re-elected officers are; Kelly Ross Vice President, Kathy Barnard Secretary and Board members Pat Champion, Lew Felton, Darrell Smith. Re-elected Delegate of Vigilance Steve Lee.
MINUTES:
Mr. Dugan asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of March 14th, 2021.
There being none, a motion was made to approve the minutes, seconded and passed
TREASURER’S REPORT/FINANCIAL:

Mr. Dugan brought the Board up to date with the Associations financials, providing the statements as of the end of March 31st, 2021. The latest Bank Statement from Well Fargo was also provided. The bank statements from Wells Fargo will continue to be included in all future financial reports.
Mr. Dugan stated that expenses are averaging around $6500 per month and explained that this year’s budget is right on track. He continued by stating that depending on the coming year’s dues, will determine whether or not we can address future improvements to the clubhouse and community. Ms. Ellinger suggested keeping a “wish list” of improvements the community would like to see happen.
A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve and post the financials

MEMBERSHIP:

Ms. Barnard read the report provided by Ms. Koerner: Membership paid in full 569; not current 349; Total Membership 918; Status unclear 11.

OLD  BUSINESS:
Mr. Dugan and Board members were impressed and pleased with the large turnout of members who came to vote. It was a larger turnout than in our last several General Elections. Compliments to the membership.
CLUBHOUSE:
Mr. Dugan reported that the clubhouse is in good shape primarily due to lack of use. Mr. Dugan, Mr. Felton and Ms. Barnard have been periodically checking on the building i.e. flushing toilets and checking on the water pump and lights. The freezer and large refrigerator have been cleaned out and unplugged to save energy. Also, the outdoor speakers will be repaired.
Mr. Lee asked about the leak in the roof/ceiling over the bar. The leak has been fixed but the ceiling needs repaired. There was discussion among Board members about foaming the roof. Mr. Dugan we will get a price to foam the roof and eliminate future patchwork repairs. It was suggested and agreed that bids should be submitted by reputable sub-contractors who specialize in this type of work.
Ms. Ellinger asked if the clubhouse has been recently checked for termites. Mr. Dugan reported that he and others have often checked for signs of termite activity and have found none, especially since the new ceiling and steal support beams were installed. Ms. Ellinger asked about contractors who provide termite control. Ms. Barnard recommended Plaga Fin. The Board was in agreement.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:

Mr. Dugan added the phrase Executive Committee and Accounting Committee, stating that it is working out very well. Mr. Dugan does the financial documents; Ms. Barnard handles the petty cash and receives the monthly bank statements from Wells Fargo; Mr. Ross oversees both.

Mr. Felton suggested that we set up “Zelle” (a method of online payment transactions) with Wells Fargo (or any bank that sponsors Zelle), so that people would be able to pay their HOA (Cholla Bay A.C.) dues. Mr. Felton stated it would be convenient if it were set up by the end of this fiscal year. Pay Pal was also suggested as a viable possible option for payment.
GARBAGE:
Mr. Dugan complimented Mr. Felton’s efforts in selling and the collection of the Red Oomislim garbage bags. After a few visits with the Director of Oomislim, all the “glitches” appear to have been resolved and the bags are being picked up. Mr. Felton reported that he sold 15 of the Red Bags yesterday and that he would take the proceeds to Director Morales sometime in the coming week. Mr. Dugan asked that Mr. Felton find out how many people have paid the $235 for garbage stickers.
ROADS
Mr. Dugan reported that the roads are rougher than normal due to dry conditions in spite of being watered regularly. He stated that the grader is doing a pretty good job of “smoothing” out the roads in spite of all the increased traffic of pangas going to and from Cholla.
PARKS/ENVIRONMENTS:

Mr. Smith reported that he is getting a cost/price for repairs to the three ramadas i.e. tile replacement, treatment for termites and to sand and varnish all wood underneath the ramadas. Mr. Dugan complimented on how nice the Park looks since it has been cleaned up.
SECURITY:
Mr. Dugan stated that the police have been present and on patrol throughout Cholla. Ms. Ellinger stated that the police are very observant as well as very friendly.
WATER AND SEWER:

Mr. Dugan reported that all is well however the supply of water is contingent on the demand for water at the condos.

The subject of a desalination plant was discussed as to whether or not one would be built and where. There was much discussion among Board members as to the possible location but it was agreed that one would definitely be built. Ms. Ellinger stated she believed it would be located south of El Gulfo and closer to Laguna Shores. Mr. Felton shared an article he recently read regarding the location of an existing desalination facility on a 9300 square meter piece of land owned by the City of Penasco in a subdivision of Los Conches.
NEW BUSINESS:

 Future Meetings:
June 13th, 2021 

Ms. Ellinger suggested that the Board explore the possibly of installing a handicap ramp to allow access to the Clubhouse patio (the patio in front of the Clubhouse). Mr. Dugan asked Mr. Smith to provide the requirements necessary for the ramp and handrails.
Mr. Lee suggested we gravel the parking lot in front of the Clubhouse to cut down on the dust. Also, he recommended installing gates at the entrances to the parking lot to prevent quad and recreational vehicles (their drivers) from using the lot to create “donuts” in the dirt. Mr. Dugan suggested building simple chain gates that can be opened and closed easily. Mr. Dugan said he would look into pricing for installing the gates. A motion was made, seconded and passed to build and install gates and handicap ramp to the front patio.
ADJOURMENT
A motion was made, seconded and passed. The meeting was adjourned.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:

There were no members present due to Covid-19 health and safety protocols as defined by the Mexican Government.
